
Request for Council Action 
Agenda Bill No.: 25-020 

Meeting Date:

Subject: 

Attachments: 

Presented by: 

April 14, 2025

Public Hearing 1999 HME Ladder Truck Surplus 

Notice of Public Hearing, Resolution 2024-34, Aerial Acceptance 
Letter 

Adam Vaughn, Finance Director 

Approved for Agenda by: Dan Ford, City Manager 

Discussion: 
On July 22, 2024 the City Council authorized staff to surplus the 1999 HME Ladder Truck through the 
method of Negotiated Sale/Intergovernmental Cooperation. The City has agreed to terms with Yakima 
County Fire District 5 on the sale of said fire truck for the purchase price of $55,000, which is in line 
with the City’s calculated fair market value. 

Pursuant to the provisions of Chapter 39.33, Revised Code of Washington, the City must hold a public 
hearing on the sale of any surplus item worth more than $50,000 in value. 

Fiscal Impact: 
$55,000 in revenue to the City. 

Recommendation: 
No recommendation, the purchase was already approved, this is just a public hearing. 

Alternatives: 
N/A 


